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Prez’s Message 
 
The Spring trials are over and WSOTC owes a huge THANK YOU to 
Amanda Buse and her show committee, Nancy Light, Don Rennick, 
JoAnne and Susan Mulligan and Laila Vafaeezadeh. By all reports the 
trials went well. Unfortunately, as club president, I was missing in action. 
Labrador, Bravo, was injured and I remained home with him waiting to 
hear from my vet and taking my frustrations out on the blackberries in-
vading my property. Meanwhile, Nancy Light took over the duties of run-
ning the membership meeting. Thank you Nancy! I’m pleased to report 
Bravo’s injury was not serious and with some anti-inflammatory meds and 
swimming as physical therapy he should be back in action soon. 
 
Let me say this about WSOTC; this club has members who are generous 
and passionate about performance events. This club also has the best set 
of by laws and standing rules I have seen. Club members are kept 
abreast of finances, event budgets and asked to vote on club business at 
meetings. My other clubs just rattle off announcements at membership 
meetings. The full/associate membership option is not without its prob-
lems, yet was an inspired solution to the problem of getting a quorum to 
vote in these very busy, traffic ridden times. The board does its best to 
reach out via the newsletter, the website and e-mail. All members are wel-
come to attend board meetings as well as the general membership meet-
ings. I belong to six dog clubs and I get it. Sometimes you are too tired to 
care or you are too busy to deal with club business. 
 
A poll was handed to club members at the last membership meeting to 
get opinions on various subjects being discussed by the board. This poll 
will also be sent via e-mail. Traditionally polls have a very poor response 
rate. I am hoping you will take the time to respond. Membership opinion 
is important. It is what makes 
WSOTC a good dog club. You 
can respond by scanning and 
attaching the poll to my e-mail 
or simply by sending an e-mail 
to a board member voicing your 
thoughts. I can be reached at 
wdsato@cablespeed.com. I am 
looking forward to hearing from 
you! 
 

 ~Terrie ~ 
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Club Committee & Chairs 

�� Agility– Nancy Light 

�� Audit/ Budget– Janice Bergman 

�� Awards - Nancy Light & Holly 

Krohn 

�� Hearts & Flowers - Gloria 

Newby 

�� Insurance- Sue Cox 

�� Membership– Susan Mulligan 

�� Newsletter– Amy Reagan 

�� AKC Sanctioned Match Chair-

Sue Cox 

�� ‘C’ March—Terrie Sato 

�� 2019 Obedience/Rally Trials 

Spring —Amanda Buse 

�� 2019 Obedience/Rally Trial 

Fall—Ingrida Robinson 

�� Printing/Mailing—Nancy Griffin/

Debbie Addicoat 

�� Programs—vacant 

�� Property/inventory -  

Don Rennick 

�� Obedience Seminar—Terri 

Kaluza 

�� Tracking - 

�� Website—Ane Brusendorff 

AKC Delegate 
 

Jack Cadalso 
59 Clinton Ave 

Albany, NY 12210-2756 
(518) 462-2504 

ntmntm@nycap.rr.com 

From your Editor 
Do you have any brags, articles or special interests that you 

would like to see in the Post?   
 

Please don't hesitate to email or call me. 
Send me candid photos of  your dogs or I can fill up the en-

tire newsletter with Papillons...LOL! 
 

Happy Training!  
Amy Reagan  

Islandlady303@yahoo.com  
(253) 380-4052 

 

Membership Report  
Susan Mulligan, Chair 

 
Welcome to New Member 

 
Elizabeth Soule 
Woodinville, WA 

souleea@gmail.com 
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NEXT MEETINGS & EVENTS 
 

 
 

Next General Meeting 
 

June 22nd  
Family Dog Training Center in Kent 

Training at 4:00 PM, meeting at 6 PM 
with Potluck dinner 

 
Next Board Meeting 

 
April 15th @ 7 PM 

Haggens in Woodinville 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

The new slate of officers and board for 2019-2020 
  
Officers : 
President -  Terrie Sato 
Vice President -  Nancy Light 
Secretary -  Janice Bergman 
Treasurer -  Sue Cox 
  
Board : 
Karen Snee 
Neil Evans 
  
AKC Delegate 
Jack Cadalso 
  
Confirmed and submitted by the Nominating Committee: 
  
Lee Boelter 
Sharon Colvin 
Debbie Addicoat 
Jill Petersen  
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WSOTC General Meeting & Awards Dinner—March 3, 2019 
 
 
1. Call to order- Meeting was called to order on March 3, 2019 at 5:30pm by President Terrie 
Sato at the home of Sue Cox. 
 
Members present:  Janice Bergman, Amanda Buse, Sue Cox, Arlette Davison, Neil Evans, Holly 
Krohn, Nancy Light, JoAnne Mulligan, Susan Mulligan, Don Rennick, Ingrida Robinson, Terrie 
Sato, Jill Sundberg Visitor: Elizabeth Soule 
 
2. Approval of Minutes- Minutes of the January 12th meeting were approved as printed in the 
Canine Post. 
  
3. Report of the Board-There have been some updates to the Standing Rules that are posted 
on the Members Only page of the website. A clerical change to the headings to indicate the up-
dates. The Board brought the rules regarding the honor plaques up to date with current AKC ti-
tles. A new rule stating the All American/PAL dogs are allowed to enter all WSOTC events was 
added. 
  
The Board would like say Thank you to Sue for hosting the meeting. Thank you to Holly and 
Nancy for the work they put into the awards presentation to follow. Thank you to Sharon Colvin 
for donating her building for the C match and thank you to all who volunteered to help at the 
match. 
  
4. Report of the Secretary- From the AKC, approval for date and location for our Fall Obedi-
ence trials, Aug 31, Sept 1, Sept 2, 2019 at Family Dog. 
  
5. Report of the Treasurer- Treasurer's report was presented, bills were read and approved. 
Sue reported she has received thank yous from the Pet Partners at Purdy Prison for Woman and 
from the Whatcom County Sheriff ’s Office Support Foundation, which oversees the purchase and 
distribution of Kevlar vests for police dogs, for our donations to them. Discussion of insurance 
coverage for the policy coming up for renewal in April. Sue said she is waiting for a dues payment 
check that she was told  has been sent and for a  check to replace one for dues payment with the 
wrong amount written on it. She also said about 5 people have chosen not to renew. 
  
6. Committee Reports 
  
a. Membership- First reading for Elizabeth Soule, applying for Full membership. She lives in 
Woodinville, has no dogs at the present time but has put titles on previous dogs- English Spring-
ers and Shelties. Sponsors are Sue Cox and Ingrida Robinson 
  
b. Spring Trial 2019-Amanda reports everything is going well. Could use more Stewards for 
Sunday. Contact Nancy Light for RV parking. 
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c. Hearts and Flowers- No report 
  
d. Agility- Nancy said we will be offering Trick Dog and CGC at the trial. 
  
e. Fall 2019 Trials- Obedience only- Labor day weekend- is going well 
                            Rally only- Thanksgiving day weekend- Working on budget. 
  
f. Brenda Aloff seminar- Working on budget 
  
g. C match- Terrie reports the match went well. There were 21 people with multiple dogs and we 
made about $360. 

If you are interested in Chairing a C match, Nancy Light said her building is available. 
  
7. Unfinished Business 
a. Discussion on archiving old information on the website. 
  
8. New Business 
a. Discussion on where to hold the Annual meeting in June. Ideas discussed at someone's house 
with dogs or a park that allows dogs so we could set up rings and work dogs. Any ideas contact a 
Board member. 
  
9. Adjournment- Meeting was adjourned at 6:25pm 
  
Awards presentation followed. The Club’s Personal Achievement Award was presented to Don Ren-
nick.   
 

Submitted by Janice Bergman, Club Secretary 
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WSOTC Board Minutes 3/18/2019 
 
1. Call to Order- Meeting was called to order by President Terrie Sato at 7:08pm at Haggens, Woodin-
ville, Wa 
 
Present- Terrie Sato, Nancy Light, Janice Bergman, Neil Evans, Karen Snee 
 
Absent- Sue Cox 
 
Guest- Ingrida Robinson 
 
2. Minutes- Minutes of the  Jan 28 Board meeting approved as printed in the Canine Post 
 
3. Report of the President- Spring  Trial entries are low. We need to have a discussion about possibly finding a 
smaller venue or perhaps doing two trials in one day, plan for one less judge ....or? I will take a poll at the next 
general membership meeting in regards to the June general membership meeting location. 
 
4. Report of the Secretary-No report 
 
5. Report of the Treasurer- Sue submitted a report on balances 
 
6. Committee Reports 
 
a. 2019 Spring Trial- Going well with some minor problems 
 
b. Membership- No report 
 
c. Agility- Going well. Judges are Laurie Sage and  Jack Cadalso 
 
d. Fall Trials- Obedience Only, Labor Day weekend going well, Amanda Buse is the Chief Ring Steward Rally 
Only, Thanksgiving Day weekend- Ingrida presented trial budget, was discussed and  motion was made to accept 
budget and approved to pass on to the General Membership 
 
e. Hearts and Flowers- Gloria has sent a card to Sharon Colvin 
 
f. Newsletter- We still need a Canine Post editor. Amy suggested having a communications officer instead. 
 
g. Seminar- No report 
 
h. Website- Ane submitted her invoice for her work on the website and requested a raise in her fee from $30/hour 
to $40/hour. Board discussed and a motion was made to raise her fee from $30/hour to $40/hour. Motion was ap-
proved 
 
i. Tracking Test- We have realized  there is a conflict with the Fall Rally trials, they are both on the same week-
end. The same problem in 2020. We feel confident that both trials/tests will be successes. 
 
7. Old Business 
 
a. Sportsmanship Award- The board has decided to award the Sportsmanship award to Don Rennick. 
 
8. New Business 
 
a. Nominating Committee- The Board discussed who to ask to be on the committee, names were sug-
gested and they will be contacted. 
 
b. June Membership Meeting - Locations and dates were discussed 
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c. 2020 Spring Trial discussion- Board discussed different options and ideas—fewer judges, smaller venue, 2 trials 
in one day. 
 
D. April Board Meeting—April 15, at 7:00 PM Haggens, Woodinville 
 
 
9. Adjournment 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:47pm 
 

Submitted by Janice Bergman, Club Secretary 
 
  

2019 SPRING TRIAL results can be found on BaRay’s web-
site— 

https://www.barayevents.com/results.phtml?
action=listevents&sid=1399 
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WASHINGTON STATE OBEDIENCE TRAINING CLUB, MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
March 30, 2019 

 
The meeting was called to order at 12:37 by Vice-President Nancy Light. President Terrie Sato was unable to 
attend due to some personal matters. A quorum was present: Nancy Haney, Ingrida Robinson (F), Arlette 
Davison, Sue Cox (F), Susan Mulligan, JoAnne Mulligan, Sharon Colvin, Amanda Buse, Laura Burns, Sil 
Sanders, Veronica Ness (F), Karen Snee (F), Kathy Teufel, Catherine Baker and Nancy Light (F). Guests 
present: Janice Gunn and Pam Casse. 
 
Report of the Board: The Board is interested in hearing from the membership on some important issues. The 
structure of the Spring trials and the Club newsletter is under discussion. Also, the location of the June Gen-
eral Membership meeting needs member input. Please indicate your opinion on the poll handout available 
today, or later when it’s sent to all the members. 
 
Secretary: Not present 
 
Treasurer: Sue Cox presented an up-to-date financial report with checkbook and savings balances. 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
�� Membership: Susan Mulligan gave a second reading of Elizabeth Soule’s membership application to be 

voted on later in the meeting. For this year we have 17 Full members; a quorum is 3 Full Members (20% 
of the Full Members). 

�� Spring Trials 2019: The trials are in progress! There remain a few unpaid trophy pledges to be collected. 
�� Fall Obedience Trials: Ingrida Robinson commented on the special classes to be offered. 
�� Thanksgiving Weekend Rally Trials: Ingrida commented the existing non-regular rally classes which will 

be offered. A motion carried accepting the budget for these rally trials. 
�� Seminar: See Terri Kaluza for information concerning the Brenda Aloff seminar. There has been no 

budget presented for this event. 
�� Agility: Nancy Light commented that our judges will be Lori Sage and Jack Cadalso, our AKC Delegate. 
�� TDX: Sil Sanders reported on the TDX test and rally trials being held on the same weekend, but it was 

approved by AKC for the club to continue with both events as planned. That issue had to be resolved be-
fore the location and judges were secured so he can now proceed with those tasks. He again asked for 
members with a military background to let him know as it will help immensely with being able to secure 
JBLM for the TDX test. 

�� Election of New Members: Elizabeth Soule was elected to membership. Welcome Elizabeth! 
 
Unfinished Business:Some of the remaining member awards were presented to those unable to attend the 
awards meeting. The Top Dog Open and Utility award was presented to Laura Burns and “Journey,” her Irish 
Water Spaniel. 
 
New Business: 
The nominating committee consists of Lee Boelter, Sharon Colvin, and Debbie Addicoat, with Jill Petersen as 
the alternate. If you would like to serve on the WSOTC board as an officer or member at large, please let a 
committee member know. 
The few copies of the membership poll form were distributed to those present. We discussed the newsletter’s 
future and a popular suggestion was to have a quarterly Canine Post with the minutes and other items being 
sent via email to members and/or posted on the web site. 
For the good of the order: Thank you so much to Amanda Buse and her hard-working committee for putting 
together a great Spring Trial. There is a lot of work, planning and more than a little angst that goes into this 
trial and the club appreciates the show committee’s time and energy. Good luck to all exhibitors! 
The meeting was adjourned, but the time was not noted. 
 

Sue Cox, Acting Secretary 
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The WSOTC Club Achievement Award for 2018 Goes To… 
 
Don Rennick was chosen as the recipient of the 2018 WSOTC Club 
Achievement Award (Louis Prince Award). This award carries with it a long 
standing history of recognizing valued club members for their efforts on 
behalf of WSOTC. Don was nominated by several members. The following 
statement eloquently expresses why Don is the ideal recipient of this award. 
 
“Over the years I have perused the list of recipients for this award and 
have been struck that one deserving club member appears to have never received it. This 
member, whenever I have requested assistance or information, has always been willing to 
help. 
 
Don Rennick has been a longtime WSOTC member. He has graciously housed much of the club’s 
equipment, leftover trophies, and other items. Doing this, requires him to be available to either 
drop off equipment at events or to make himself available for people to come and get items 
from his home. Additionally, he has built some equipment, such as the new leash holders that 
were needed for the changed Open Obedience classes. 
 
Behind the scenes, Don has handled all of the class scheduling for the spring Obedience and 
Rally trials, has served as the judge liaison, which includes contacting prospective trial judges, 
formalizing contracts, and judges’ hospitality (hotel, transportation, organizing meals, etc.). He 
has also judged at these trials. 
 
Now that the club has resumed fall Obedience and Rally trials, Don makes sure equipment is pre-
sent for these trials too, as well as ensuring the Tracking equipment is at their trials. As the 
spring trial venue has changed over the years and the fall trials are held in Kent, Don is there re-
gardless if it is north, south or somewhere in between, ready to help as needed. We usually find 
him prior to the shows assisting with ring set up and at the conclusion, helping to take equipment 
down. It takes a lot of dedication and time for one person to assist with several events and shows 
per year. 
 
Personally, I think it is long overdue that Don be recognized as a valuable member of WSOTC and 
to the local dog show community. As the spring Obedience and Rally chair, who is indebted to 
Don’s service and assistance, I  would like to nominate him for the Louis Prince award.” 
 
In addition to the statement above it should be noted that Don served on the board and has 
served on the audit /budget committee. WSOTC is delighted to present Don Rennick with our 
prestigous Club Achievement Award. 

A Huge Congratulations to Don Rennick!! 
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SAVE THE DATE 
October 12 & 13 2019 

WSOTC Welcomes Brenda Aloff 
At 

Argus Ranch, Auburn WA 
 

Brenda has been professionally training dogs exclusively for over 20 
years and has published 5 books and a DVD. She’s nationally recognized for helping own-
ers develop better, more understanding relationships with their dogs. 
 
She teaches workshops and seminars around the world, helping handlers build self-
confidence using excellent mechanical skills combined with timing and technique. An expert 
at problem solving and helping dog owners get what they want from their dog in training 
and behavior. If it’s ring stress, being easily distracted or issues with reactivity – Brenda can 
help! 
 
For more information please contact Terri Kaluza at arfobedience@gmail.com 
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2019 Fall Trial Announcement 
Note—Obedience & Rally are held different weekends! 

 
The club’s fall Obedience-only trials will be held on Labor Day weekend 2019 on August 
31, September 1-2.  Six trials over the three days!  So many opportunities to earn quali-
fying scores and titles!  Location will be at Family Dog Training Center in Kent, 
WA.  The event applications have been submitted to the AKC. 
 
The committee chairs are: 
 
Trial chairman - Ingrida Robinson 
Assistant Trial Chair - Kathy Lang 
Chief Ring steward—Amanda Buse 
Equipment committee - Don Rennick  
Potluck committee - Shelley Timbers and Veronica Ness 
Judges Daytime Hospitality - still open 
Ribbons and Awards - still open 
 
The spring trials are getting close, but think about helping out at these Labor Day tri-
als! 
 
CORRECTION!! 
Also, the club approved hosting Rally-only trials Thanksgiving weekend 2019 on  
November 29-30, December 1.  All of the Rally classes, including Rally Pairs 
and Rally Team will be offered!   
 
Ingrida Robinson, trial chair 
Kathy Lang, assistant chair 
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Brags & Announcements! 

Arlette reports that…… 
 

1. Peninsula Dog Fanciers Bremerton show in 
March Menta and I enjoyed success in our Rally 
competition, on challenging courses under judges 
Betty Winthers, Nancy Grimm, and Earl 
Vaughn.  Menta was a happy girl, so I was too!  We 
received both the Highest Combined and Highest 
Combined Triple score in all three trials!  Our Tri-
ple scores were exactly the same in all three tri-
als: 291/300; our High Combined scores in both 
Saturday trials were 195/200 and 194/200 on 
Sunday.  In addition to lovely rosettes, the club 
presented boxed/gift wrapped leather leashes 
and cash for each of these top awards, and 
smaller dog gifts for all ribbon placements. “ 
 
2.  TDCOPS 4/7/19 
�� Menta received the High Combined and High 

Triple in the morning trial with scores of with 
combined scores of 290/300; and in the after-
noon trial with combined scores of 
294/300.  Menta also earned her RAE5 title 
and RM5 title. 

�� Elsa made her Rally Novice debut.  She is such 
a spunky little girl that I had no idea what to 
expect; but I knew we’d have fun.  We did have 
fun, and I was especially pleased with  scores 
of 96 and 97.  A new Rally partner who loves 
the game!  Elsa also earned her CGCA title. 

�� With Breya, I have just started learning Con-
formation handling.  (Thank you Amy for all 
your encouragement and help.) Breya earned 
her CGC title.  

 
Wow, a Three-Fer! What a busy day! 
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Brags & Announcements! 

Karen Snee brags that Lola’s Dolce Signorina Edera (Ivy) earned her first 
two legs on her Rally novice title and a fourth place in novice B with a 98 on 

Sunday. I’m particularly proud since I hadn’t been in the ring in 14 years. 
She’s an awesome girl!  

 
Welcome back to the ring Karen and we hope to see more of you and Ivy 

on our Brag page! 
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Brags & Announcements! 

AKC GRCH / IABCA INTL CH Meridian 
Treasure of the Sea has earned her CGC-A 

title!  

Meridian It’s All About Me CD, BN 
has earned her CGC-A and Trick 

Dog Novice title at age 9! 

La Ren St Lucie News CD, BN, RN, GN has earned 
her CGC-A and Trick Dog Novice Titles at age 12 

Proudly owner handled by Amy Reagan 

Mom
 ‘Lucy” i

s 

proud of
 her 

girls
, Star

 & 

Pearl! 
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Brags & Announcements! 

We’re thrilled that “Whisper” is being honored with the All Around Sheltie award.  Al-
though he is content just “hanging out” with his family, he is his happiest when working.  In 
winning the award “Whisper” is carrying on a family tradition, his father, “Joey”, won the 
award in 2016 and in this year’s competition his sister, “Chev”, was a mere point behind 

him.  Melinda Galt bred all three of these wonderful, talented, successful Shelties.   Thank 
you Melinda for “Whisper”.  Thank ASSA for the recognition.  

 
What an honor to Linda & Whisper!! 
Thank you to Gloria for sharing. 
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From Judge Bonnie Lee -  
 

Dear Amanda & Club Members, 
 
Thank you for having me judge your club's trials this past weekend. Your hospital-
ity was wonderful, show site fabulous & accommodations terrific! I enjoyed seeing 
old friends and making new friends. I love the judge's gift of the glass wind chimes! 
 
Hope to see you again! 
 
Sincerely, 
Bonnie 
AKC/ASCA Obedience & Rally Judge; ARC Carting Judge 
Accredited Beauty Pageant Judge 
OTCh.10 'Hello Dolly' of Arbeitsheim UDX12,AXP,AJP,RE   
OTCh.2 Mardon's Autumn Mist UDX7,AX,AXJ,RE,ASCA UD  
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The April meeting of the Evergreen Golden Retriever Club will feature a program on the emerg-
ing issue of Food Related Taurine deficiency/ Dilated Cardiomyopathy. The speaker will be: 
 

Mikaela Mueller, DVM, DACVIM (Cardiology) 
Board Certified in Veterinary Cardiology 

Seattle Veterinary Specialists 
BluePearl Veterinary Partners 

  
Date:   April 18, 2019 
Location:   Kirkland Library - 308 Kirkland Ave, Kirkland, WA 98033 
Time:   About 7:30 pm, following the general membership meeting at 7:00 
 
All are invited. It would help if you would PM Nancy Light if you are planning on attending so we 

can plan for attendance. Come with questions, Dr. Mueller will be happy to address them. 
 
 
I am not sure if WSOTC members have been reading anything about a cardiac disease called 
Dilated Cardiomyopathy (DCM), which simply put is an enlargement of the heart, a very serious 
condition which can lead to death. Some breeds are particularly genetically prone, like Dober-
mans, but there is evidence that other breeds are getting this from the foods they eat, especially 
the grain free foods that are currently popular. It appears to be the presence of certain ingredi-
ents like peas and other legumes, potatoes, as well as the so called “boutique” foods that con-
tain unusual protein sources such as kangaroo, rabbit and others. Here are a couple of links, 
though there is much more on line. There appears to be a concern particularly with Goldens, but 
many other breeds have been affected. EGRC will have a program on this.  
 
You can PM me or email me if you would like to come, just wanted to be able to plan for atten-
dance.  
Nancy Light ( kylahgold@aol.com)  
  
https://lookaside.fbsbx.com/file/UCD%20Diet%20and%20DCM%20Handout.pdf?
token=AWzkpXWmeHbfHW8pUH2gJOKPt4TBAYAawhSpSGCEmKDdXdwwtCv0tTJ0OQP-
6b6PouWGlEj70xnGXm2HumOeFMZtrQ9G2rHQKvA5dR5IVx7RkH17OX5MjVi-
YPKlO6mRLmSSAKl1bCymu5I2wh1GtEebjvK7Kca6oCHYCkDptZeH5Dw 
  
http://vetnutrition.tufts.edu/2018/11/dcm-update/ 
  

Educational Opportunity 
Hosted by 

Evergreen Golden Retriever Club 
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